
                                                           Ligonier Township Supervisors 

                                                               Special Meeting 

                                 28 December 2010 

 

   The Supervisors of Ligonier Township met in special session at 8 am to approve the final budget for the 

year 2011. Present were Chairman Timothy R Komar, William C Penrod Jr, and Keith A Whipkey.  

   Whipkey presented the budget, with only minor changes since the preliminary budget meeting.  The 

amount of $4,000 was transferred to the fireman’s budget from the road budget to recognize the 

amount contributed to the fire companies annually for gasoline.  Also, the final budget included several 

expenditures made from the capital account subsequent to the approval of the tentative budget. The 

budgeted expenses in 2011 were not changed at all as a result of these transactions – only the total of 

funds available for appropriation was affected.  

      There being no significance change in the receipt/spending plan for the coming year, a motion was 

made by Penrod and seconded by Komar to approve Resolution 2011-R-01, accepting the 2011 budget 

as presented and Resolution 2011-R-02, keeping the millage at 3.5 mills for 2011. Motion carried.  

    As there was no further advertised business to be conducted, a motion was made by Whipkey and 

seconded by Penrod to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 am. Motion carried.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Keith A Whipkey 

Secrtary  


